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From the Pastor’s Desk 
Dear Church, 

As I take stock of the last few months, my first months as your pastor, I am 
struck by a number of things.  I think happily on what a privilege it has been 
to get to know you, my family in Jesus and my co-laborers in the mission of 
our church.  I think of how my days have had fewer and fewer surprises as 
I’ve gotten to know the patterns of life and ministry in our church.  I think of 
how grateful I am to be here with my family, doing life with all of you!  And I 
also think about how life is much busier here in a larger city and at a larger 
church. 

I find that this faster pace and busier life is a lot of fun, but also that I need to change some of my habits in 
order to find the rest that I need.  This shouldn’t be surprising; rest is a rare commodity in our world.  The 
demands of job, family, friendship, church life, and many other things often fill our schedule to bursting, 
leaving us wondering how we will get it all done.  Most of us take the approach of working harder, getting up 
earlier and going to bed later, skipping meals if necessary to get it all done.  And that approach may seem to 
work – for a while at least. 

But even though the Bible clearly identifies work as a good (Adam and Eve were given the job of tending the 
garden before sin entered the world, after all!), it is equally clear that we are, by nature, limited in just how 
much we can and ought to do.  We must pause to eat and drink, or our energy will be depleted and our bodies 
will cease to function.  We must sleep regularly (according to one source the average human being will sleep 
the equivalent of 9,490 days, or 227,760 hours!).  Our bodies tell us that our physical endurance is not 
unlimited, and the same is true for our emotional endurance.  

God reinforces this truth in the fourth commandment: “Remember the sabbath day, and keep it holy.  Six days 
you shall labor and do all your work.  But the seventh day is a sabbath to the Lord your God; you shall not do 
any work – you, your son or your daughter, your male or female slave, your livestock, or the alien resident in 
your towns.” (Exodus 20:8-10)  Every seventh year was also to be observed as a sabbath year in which no crops 
would be planted; the labor of six days was to be enough for a seventh, and the labor of six years was to be 
enough for a seventh year as well (Lev. 25:3-7).  God commanded rest for His people, knowing that they would 
need it, and He promised to supply their needs if they would trust Him in observing Sabbath. 

But we rebel against rest, against God’s provision of sabbath, don’t we?  The weight of our problems, our 
deadlines, and the opportunities before us make us struggle against rest rather than embrace it.  I heard a 
pastor once say that his church routinely congratulated him for breaking the fourth commandment, for not 
using all his vacation days, for staying late regularly and working seven days per week.  “Good job on ignoring 
the fourth commandment pastor, God clearly didn’t mean that one.  He just needed another commandment to 
end up at a round number!” 

We need to remember the order of operations in the ministry of our church; God is not relying on us to get the 
job done, we are relying on Him.  It’s His strength and goodness and wisdom that gets the job done.  In ECO’s 
sabbath document our role in God’s work is defined in this way: “This is a mission, not of building, of co-
creating cosmos with God… It is a mission of revealing the reconciliation of all things that God is 
accomplishing by his power alone.  We, however, get to participate by embodying the reconciling work of God.  
Thus, God is accomplishing his mission through us, even if not through our power.” 

Our job is not to achieve and accomplish, but to live what God has done for us.  Our job is not only to do, but to 
rest, because rest is what God has provided for us in Jesus!  He has given us rest from the power and  
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 From the Pastor’s Desk continued from Page 1 
condemnation of sin; He has given us rest from having to solve all the world’s problems; He has given us rest 
by sustaining us when life threatens to crush us; He has given us rest by killing the great enemy, death; He has 
given us rest by lifting off of us the responsibility to restore Eden; “So then, a sabbath rest still remains for the 
people of God; for those who enter God’s rest also cease from their labors as God did from his. Let us therefore 
make every effort to enter that rest…” (Hebrews 4:9-11a).  It’s as if the author of Hebrews is saying, “Let us 
make every effort to enter God’s rest by… resting!”  We are to trust that as we take the rest we need God will 
still give fruit to our labor. 

So here is my question to you this month: it’s not “What will you accomplish” or “what new volunteer 
opportunity will you sign up for.”  Instead, how will you allow rest to shape your work?  Let me give you a few 
suggestions: 

1) Make a list of all the things you have to do this month, and then take that list to God regularly before you 
start to work.  Make it a habit to make time to spend with the Lord and His people as a precursor to your 
work. 

2) Set aside a regular period of time that is purely for rest and that you will not allow anything (other than a 
true emergency, as in Luke 14:5) to violate.  Recognize that doing this is an act of faith, and call on God to 
provide for this time. 

3) Talk with a friend to discover areas of weariness and worry in your life that you may not be recognizing.  
Read Matthew 6:25-34 and Philippians 4:4-7.  Ask yourself, “What if these passages are an invitation to 
sabbath rather than a criticism of my thinking?” 

4) Evaluate if the things you do for rest are actually leading you to Sabbath, or if they are just killing time.  
Are you simply ceasing from work, or are you being nourished in rest?  

Finally, recognize just how counter-intuitive and counter-cultural it is to follow God’s command and invitation 
to sabbath.  If you’re thinking, “Pastor Ian, this is a hopelessly naïve way of living,” good!  Stepping out in true 
faith nearly always seems crazy.  And the whole world is crazy anyway, so I’d rather be crazy like Jesus than 
living any other way!, 

Pastor Ian 

 

 

TRUMPET DEADLINE FOR  

AUGUST 

Is July 16 

Send your info / articles / submis-
sions to margo@fpccarsoncity.org  

Congregational Giving 

Financial Update as of 

May 13, 2024 

 

Year To Date Income  $ 169,641 

Year to Date Expenses $ 150,972 

ECO Dues 
Annual Budget  $   5,200 

Year To Date Received  $   2,225 

 

THANK YOU, ALL!! 

Online Giving Now Available 

Online 
Visit www.fpccarsoncity.org and click Online Giving to set up a one-
time or recurring donation, or to make a payment.  
 
QR Code  
Scan this QR code to visit  
our online giving page. 
 
 
 

If you have questions about this new process, please contact 
Cynthia in the church office: 775-882-1032.  Payment may still be 

done using a check or cash if you prefer. 

The Stansburys want to thank everyone for your 
prayers for Cecelia’s surgery and recovery.  We 
especially want to thank all those who helped us 
with meals for the six weeks her arm was in the 
sling.   It really helped us!  We are so fortunate to 
have such a caring congregation. 



 



Spreading the Gospel to Carson City and Beyond 

This Spring has proven to be a wonderful one for our Praise Team this year, to spread 
the gospel to Carson City and beyond.  We were invited to sing praise songs and 
hymns at the Carson City Kiwanis International Service Club’s National Day of Prayer 
breakfast.  They had several pastors, including Pastor Ian Hodge, saying prayers 
throughout the meeting, with our First Presbyterian Church’s Praise Team singing 
throughout the meeting as well.  We passed out the words of all the songs so the 
entire room could join in and sing along with the Praise Team.  The Praise Team was 
well received and was asked to come again, so we will.  A big thank you to the Praise 
Team for doing this and getting up early in the morning to be set up for a 6:30 am breakfast! 

The Praise Team was also involved with the GraceWorks Project this year on 
May 11th.   This wonderful project had four churches from within our 
community that included volunteers working on nine different projects.  The 
Praise Team sang at the 8:00 am breakfast held in the Family Life Center here 
at FPC.  The food was provided by Billy with The Bus Boy Mobile Cuisine, and it 
was fantastic.  After singing at the breakfast, the Praise Team split up into two 
groups to go out and sing at The Lodge Assisted Living and Sierra Place Senior 
Living facilities.   

Mary Berge and Lynn Zonge, who call themselves “The 
Gold Rush Gals,” sang at Sierra Place which is located on 

the northwest side of Carson City.  The Gold Rush Gals sang to a packed room of 
enthusiastic listeners and clappers, enjoying the music as they sang.  Mary Berge said 
that it was a joyful time and wants to go back and do it again!  The rest of the Praise 
Team went to The Lodge, located on the northeast end of Carson City.  They sang in the 
Alzheimer's wing in a large room, where a large group of people gathered to listen to 
the Praise Team sing.  As soon as the Praise Team started to play and sing, the room 
came alive with them all singing and clapping along with us.  Within a few minutes, a 
couple of people got up and started dancing.  What a wonderful thing to experience and 
see, knowing that we brought joy within their lives while we were there.  The Grace Works Project is truly what 
our church’s mission is about, “Spreading the Gospel to Carson City and Beyond.”  A Big Thank You to the 
Carson City Kiwanis Club, and the GraceWorks Project for asking us to be a part of what is going on within our 
community. 

Blessings, 

Stewart     
 

 

The weekly Pastor Study will take a break for the month of June, 
and return on July 10.   Pastor Ian will look forward to seeing you 
back then on Wednesdays at 10:00am in the Fellowship Hall! 

Session Snapshot 

The most recent Session meeting to report on was April 23.     
The items that were acted upon included: 
1.   Approved the creation of a “Media Communications Committee.”   
2.   Approved a revised Facilities Use Policy and Agreement. 

Other items discussed included: 
1.   “Quilting Bees” will be making Military quilts for our newest military individuals connected with our 
congregation.  
2.   Pastor Ian reported on new ministries planning - youth and Alpha.  Pastor Ian is planning a “soft launch” in 
the fall.  Session has given their support for these programs. 



CHURCH GARAGE SALE Saturday, June 8, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm   
Donations of items for the sale will be accepted 

May 29 through May 31 and June 4 through June 6  
from 11 am – 1 pm in the Family Life Center 

Contact Grace Speicher with questions or to volunteer 406-431-9073 or see her at church.  

Sign-ups on May 26 and June 2 after church. 
Seeking VOLUNTEERS TO: 

 Price donations: May 31 and June 4 – 6 from 11 am - 2 pm 

 Set-up tables and racks: June 6, 10 am 

 Set out donations for sale: June 7 starting at 10:30 am 

 Help on June 8 during the sale:  shifts: 8:30 – 12 pm and 11:30 pm – 3 pm 

 Break down & dispose of unsold items and set up for church, June 8, 3:15 pm 

Would you like to get to know other FPC folks better?  Friendship Suppers are small 

groups of 6-8 people dining in individual homes.  The host furnishes the entrée and 

guests may be asked to bring a dish to share.  You can be a host or be a guest.  Sign up 

for either Friday, June 14 or Saturday, June 15.  Children will be  welcome or babysitting 

arrangements can be made.  Contact Sandy Ehresman  (775-225-0635) or Diane Young 

(775-882-4659) or sign up during Coffee Fellowship now! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS            START TASTE-TESTING THOSE YUMMY 

             NOW!                     ICE CREAM RECIPES! 

The FPC Annual Ice Cream Social is JULY 20th! 

Who will win the Ice Cream Contest the year? 

PLUS - you don’t want to miss the free Carson City Band concert! 

It’s going to be a great time.  Watch for more details in the bulletin or on the Mary & Sherri Show.  

CHURCH PARKING LOT CLEANUP DAY—JUNE 15 at 9:00 am 
Bring your yard work tools and come help with cleaning up our parking lot at Nevada & 

Musser and whatever else is on the list to do that day!  Meet in the parking lot. 

The Military Quilts Quilting Bee will start June 5, 9:30-11:30, in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Beginner quilters are welcome.  We will 
meet every Wednesday in June (there will not be a Pastor’s 
Study during the month of June).  Please bring any red, white 
and/or blue material, cutters, and templates you might have.  
Questions – please contact Candi Euler-775-240-7049 or 
Connie Stanton-775-220-5089. 



Jean & Dennis Richardson 
  June 6 
Kaye & Bob Vibe 
  June 8, 1969 
Lynne & Paul Weaver 
  June 14, 1964 
Jane & John Hancock 
  June 15, 1967 
Stephanie & Justin Zane 
  June 16, 2007 
Mary & Bill Berge 
  June 21, 2003 
Sandy & Gus Ehresman 
  June 23, 1991 
Kellie & Todd Butterworth 
  June 25, 1998 
Cheryl Lloyd & Dave Schweer 
  June 30, 2001 
 
 
 
Caren & Lester Kipler 
  July 22, 2005 
Jan & John McCollister 
  July 26, 2004 
Marian & Bob Stroh 
  July 29, 1995 
Gloria & Keith Macdonald 
  July 31, 1984 

6/01 Anne Johnson 
6/04 John Bullis 
6/06 Diane Young 
6/10 Grace Small 
6/11 Paul Johnson 
6/12 Jeanne Richards 
6/21 Sharron Baldwin 
6/22 Dave Schweer 
6/24 Karen Tierney 
6/25 David Wilson 
6/26 Bill Berge 
6/27 Jan Stewart 
6/28 Ian Hodge 

Lynn Hunter 
Kaye Keeton 
Timothy Plummer 

6/29 Marilyn Ryals 
6/30 Jane Hancock 

 The Hatchell 
family  Jeanne Hansen   Erskel Sullivan (Family-
McWhorters)  Mary Tennant (Family-the Speichers)  
Norma & Dennis (Friends-Sherri Gurney)  Rev. 
Chase & Gemma Ward and family (Pastor of 
Mountain View Baptist Church)  Bret Douglas (Family-
the Radigs)  Rachel & Marilyn Conrad  Vicki 
Nazarend (Friend Todd & Kelli Butterworth)  The 
family of Larry Kirk (Family– Joel & Hallie Kirk)  
Nicole Neal  Mike & Lisa Kirby (Friend-the 
Stansburys)  Cecelia Stansbury  Phylis Kipler 
(Family-the Kiplers)  Matthew McWhorter (Family- 
the McWhorters)  Donna Hataway  Joshua 
Wolfram (Family-Jacque Dyer)  John O’Mara (Family
-Barbara Kowal)  Pat Green  Richard Nagel  
Shelly, Dan Loeffler (Friend & Family – Mary Burgoon 
Spradley)  Carolyn Casselman  FPC Staff  Ray 
& Juli Wilson  Curt Spradley  Omega Collins, 
Amaris Rayes, Verlene DeDios  Charlotte 
Fenlon  David & Dona Wilson  Chuck & Pat 
Beattie  Lu Hawley  Mary Lou Pawley  Norris 
& Kathy Schultz  Lori & Johannes Vanderwal  
Jamie, Faye, Todd, and Pam Wheeler  Shirley 
Parks  Todd & Kellie Butterworth and Ecuador 
 Fire and Law Enforcement, First Responders, 
Front-line Caregivers; our Local, State, and 
National leaders Dale Hatchell 

May 14, 2024 

Active-Duty Military: Griffin Bell, Kyah Bickler, Daniel Cushman, Katie 
Denio, Preston Emborsky, Johnathan Ford, Forrest Heckler, Robert Hipple, 
Michael Hulst, Josh Jorgensen,  Phillip Kerber, Casey Larkin, Ryan Larkin, 
Eric Larson, Angel Lundberg, Jacob Lundberg, Hollis Mankowsky, Cody 
Mecham, Andrew Richards, Evan Richards, Ryan Rothchild, Andrew 
Streenan, Daniel Sunday, Jessica Verwiel, John Verwiel, Zane Walbridge , 
and their families 
Do you have an active-duty military family member or friend you would like 
to put into our prayer list as well as having their picture posted in the 
hallway?  Contact Candi Euler 775-240-7049 or the office 775-882-1032. 

7/06 Justin Small 
7/08 Deborah Belcher 

Bob Stansbury 
7/09 Paul Weaver 
7/11 Mary Berge 
 Ken Pearson 
 John Reiser 
7/12 Nancy Kochsmeier 
 Krae Waller 
7/13 Steve Jones 
 August Miller 

Troy Stansbury 
7/14 Curt Spradley 
7/15 Cindy Torres 
 Lori Young 
7/16 Bonnie Bullis 
7/19 Carl Bolton 
7/21 Duane Glanzmann 
7/22 Phil Pierce 
 Debby Schafnitz 
7/26 Sandy Ehresman 
7/29 Dede Stevens 
 Emma Zane 
7/31 Pat Green 

Hello First Presbyterian Church Folks! 
My name is Pat Angel and I would like to offer my 
services to anyone who needs a helping hand— 

free of charge! 
Put away your pride and give me a call.  I will do housework, 

yard work, windows, etc.!  My free days are Mondays and 
Wednesdays.  Leave me a message at (775) 841-0727! 

 



Old Sanctuary Preservation Tea May 4th 

Our recent fundraiser Tea met three goals:  it raised money for the preservation of our 
1864 church, allowed the hard-working ladies of First Presbyterian Church to enjoy 
themselves with good food and fellowship, and informed us about our church and 
Carson City in the late 1800s. 

The many volunteers who stepped forward to ensure the success of this Tea were true 
blessings:  Six assembled the favors; a dozen ladies each decorated a 
beautiful and unique table, with Deb Schafnitz also organizing the  
kitchen and servers.  An anonymous donor provided elegant white 
tablecloths and lights for each table.  Three ladies made over 
half of the sandwiches, three provided food for those with 

allergies, one provided  scones and lemon curd, and 
one made chocolate covered strawberries.  One 
collected and packaged 22 raffle prizes!  Two staffed 
the sign-in table and sold raffle tickets, which 
resulted in nearly a quarter of our profits.  Several 
men set up the Family Life Center and Narthex, and 
one took photos.  Two members provided information about our church 
memorabilia.  Grace and Bob Speicher, Chairs of the Old Sanctuary Preservation 
Committee, offered guidance with planning and carrying out details of the event. 

We learned more about our history, both from our speaker, Kim Harris, as Margaret (Maggie) Ferris Dangberg, 
and our church historians, Charlene Rodman and Ron Roberts.  A free raffle ticket for hats resulted in some 
lovely outfits and a prize in another hat for Sharon Hughes.  Carol Allen collected and packaged all the 
beautiful raffle prizes!  Jenny Scanland entertained us as she called up raffle prize winners.  Eva Hodge 
distributed favors so everyone left with a memory.  Eight students from the culinary class at Carson High 
School both made and served a variety of delicious sweets.  Their efforts were rewarded by gift certificates 
donated by Faye Wheeler.  

THANK YOU to everyone who supported the Fundraiser Tea! 

Debbie Audet 



Bags of Mac ‘n’ Cheese 
galore were 

prepared.  Each bag 
also contains a card 

with ingredients, 
instructions and 

Jeremiah 
29:1. 

Over 70 people from four different Carson City area churches participated in 
GraceWorks this past May.  Nine different non-profit Carson City organizations 
benefitted from the hard work and blessings.  Participant’s comments ranged from, “I’m 
covered in paint!” and “I will never cook mac and cheese again!” to “It was so neat to 
see the old folks dancing to our music!” and “I’m coming back again next year; this was 
so much fun!”  

Those involved learned that Grace “Works” both ways.  It was a beautiful day to be the hands and feet of Jesus 
in our community and to wear our red shirts with pride.  Please mark your calendars for Thanksgiving week 
and early Thanksgiving morning to be a part of GraceWorks again for your community. Thanks to you all, 
especially Billy the Bus Boy and Cavalry Chapel for providing the delicious breakfast.  

Early risers started 
the day with a tasty 

breakfast and 
music from the 
Praise Team. 

A great crowd also headed to FISH to stain fence boards 
(and themselves!) and erect fencing. 



 

 

  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 
is Outdoor 

Activities 

month! 

 

 

 

 

 1 

1 

 
 

GO BAREFOOT DAY 

2 

 

8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School/ 

Fellowship Hall 

9:45 am: Grades K-2 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: 

Communion 

Worship followed 

by Coffee 

Fellowship 

 

3 

 

 

 
NATIONAL  

HUG YOUR CAT DAY 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group – 

Library 

 

4 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 pm: Mountain 

Movers Youth Pizza 

Night/Upstairs 

 

5 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley 

Golf Course 

9:30 am: Quilters/ 

Fellowship Hall 

 

 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Mtg/FLC & Library 

7:00 pm – Praise 

Team Rehearsal – 

Sanctuary 

 

6 

 

9:00 am: Wilson Men’s 

Fellowship/Eagle 

Valley Golf Course 

9:30 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Cashion 

residence 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Toastmasters 

2131/Fellowship Hall 

7:00 pm: Choir 

Rehearsal/Sanctuary 

 

7 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8 

1 

2 

3 9:00 am: FPC GARAGE 

SALE 

 
 

1214 

15 

 

9 

 

8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School/ 

Fellowship Hall 

9:45 am: Grades K-2 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Worship  

Grades 3-6 dismissed 

from worship 

~11:30am: Coffee 

Fellowship/FLC 

11:45 am: Deacons 

Meeting/Library  

10 

 

 

ICED TEA DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 

 

11 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 & 7:00 pm: Cmte 

Mtgs/all rooms  

 

12 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley 

Golf Course 

9:30 am: Quilters/ 

Fellowship Hall 

 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Mtg/FLC & Library 

7:00 pm – Praise 

Team Rehearsal/ 

Sanctuary 

 

13 

 

9:00 am: Wilson Men’s 

Fellowship/Eagle 

Valley Golf Course 

9:30 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Cashion 

residence 

1:30 pm: Women’s 

Monthly Bible 

Study/Library 

5:30 pm: Toastmasters 

2131/Fellowship Hall 

7:00 pm: Choir 

Rehearsal/Sanctuary 

 

14 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15 

 

ECO Presbytery – 

Stockton CA 

2 

9:00 am: Church 

Parking Lot Clean up 

 

14 

15 

 

16 

8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School/ 

Fellowship Hall 

9:45 am: Grades K-2 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Worship  

Grades 3-6 dismissed 

from worship 

11:30am: Congrega- 

tional meeting 

followed by Coffee 

Fellowship/FLC 

 

 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 

 

 

18 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

 

12:00 pm: Staff 

Meeting 

 

 

 

6:30 pm: Mountain 

Movers Youth Pizza 

Night/Upstairs 

 

19 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley 

Golf Course 

9:30 am: Quilters/ 

Fellowship Hall 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Mtg/FLC & Library 

7:00 pm – Praise 

Team Rehearsal/ 

Sanctuary 

20 

 

9:00 am: Wilson Men’s 

Fellowship – Eagle 

Valley Golf Course 

9:30 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Cashion 

residence 

 
 

5:30 pm: Toastmasters 

2131/Fellowship Hall 

 

21 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study – Library 

 

 

 

 
SEASHELL DAY 

 

22 

1 

2 

3 

10:00 am: Hatchell 

Memorial 

 

58 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

23 

 

8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School/ 

Fellowship Hall 

9:45 am: Grades K-2 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Worship  

Grades 3-6 dismissed 

from worship 

11:30am: Coffee 

Fellowship/FLC 

 

24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 

 

25 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 
NAT’L HANDSHAKE DAY 

 

4:00 pm: Session Mtg/ 

Fellowship Hall 

 

26 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley 

Golf Course 

9:30 am: Quilters/ 

Fellowship Hall 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Mtg/FLC & Library 

7:00 pm – Praise 

Team Rehearsal/ 

Sanctuary 

 

 

27 

 

9:00 am: Wilson Men’s 

Fellowship – Eagle 

Valley Golf Course 

9:30 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Cashion 

residence 

 

 

5:30 pm: Toastmasters 

2131/Fellowship Hall 

 

7:00 pm: CC Band 

Rehearsal - FLC 

28 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study – Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

129 

 

 

 

 

 

 
INTERNATIONAL 

MUD DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

30 

 

8:45 am: Adult 8:45 

am: Adult Sunday 

School/ Fellowship 

Hall 

9:45 am: Grades K-2 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Worship  

Grades 3-6 dismissed 

from worship 

11:30am: Coffee 

Fellowship/FLC 

 

   

 

  

6 

 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

 

 

Journey of Hope Riders Overnight 

Friendship Suppers 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 1 

 

11:15 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 

 

 

2 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 pm: Mountain 

Movers Youth Pizza 

Night/Upstairs 

 

 

3 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley Golf 

Club 

 

 

 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Mtg/FLC & Library 

 

 

 

7:00 pm: Praise Team 

Rehearsal/Sanctuary 

 

4 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

 

 

5 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6 

 

 

7 

 

8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School/ 

Fellowship Hall 

9:45 am: Grades K-2 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Communion 

Worship followed 

by BBQ 

 

 

8 

 

11:15 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 

 

9 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 & 7:00 pm: Cmte 

Mtgs/all rooms  

 

10 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study – Eagle Valley 

Golf Club 

10:00 am: Pastor’s 

Study/Fellowship Hall 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Meeting/FLC & Library 

 

7:00 pm: Praise Team 

Rehearsal/Sanctuary 

 

11 

 

9:00 am: Wilson Men’s 

Fellowship/Eagle 

Valley Golf Club 

9:30 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Cashion 

residence 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 pm: CC Band 

Rehearsal/FLC 
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OFFICE CLOSED 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study/Library 
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BARBERSHOP MUSIC 

APPRECIATION DAY 

14 

 

8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School/ 

Fellowship Hall 

9:45 am: Grades K-2 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Worship  

Grades 3-6 dismissed 

from worship 

~11:30am: Coffee 

Fellowship/FLC 

11:45 am: Deacons 

Meeting/Library 

15 

 

11:15 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 
AUGUST TRUMPET 

DEADLINE 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 
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8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 pm: Mountain 

Movers Youth Pizza 

Night/Upstairs 

 

 

17 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley Golf 

Club 

10:00 am: Pastor’s 

Study/Fellowship Hall 

 

 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Meeting/FLC & Library 

 

 

7:00 pm: Praise Team 

Rehearsal/Sanctuary 

 

18 

 

9:00 am: Wilson Men’s 

Fellowship/Eagle 

Valley Golf Club 

9:30 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Cashion 

residence 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 pm: CC Band 

Rehearsal/FLC 
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OFFICE CLOSED 

 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study/Library 
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1 

2 

3 

 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11and Band 

Concert 
13 

14 

15 
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8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School – 

Fellowship Hall 

9:30 am: Prayer 

Gathering – room 

by Nursery 

9:45 am: Grades 1-3 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Worship 

followed by Coffee 

Fellowship  

22 

 

 

 

11:15 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 

 

 

23 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

VANILLA ICE CREAM DAY 

 

 
 

4:00 pm: Session Mtg/  

Fellowship Hall 
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9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley Golf 

Club 

10:00 am: Pastor’s 

Study/Fellowship Hall 

 

 

 

 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Meeting/FLC & Library 

 

7:00 pm: Praise Team 

Rehearsal/Sanctuary 

 

25 

 

9:00 am: Wilson Men’s 

Fellowship/Eagle 

Valley Golf Club 

9:30 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Cashion 

residence 
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OFFICE CLOSED 

6:30 am: Berean Men’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 
SUMMER OLYMPICS 

BEGIN 

 

 

27 

 

28 

 

8:45 am: Adult 

Sunday School – 

Fellowship Hall 

9:30 am: Prayer 

Gathering – room 

by Nursery 

9:45 am: Grades 1-3 

Sunday School  

10:00 am: Worship 

followed by Coffee 

Fellowship 
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11:15 am: Women’s 

Bible Study/Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 pm: Priority 

Prayer Group/Library 

 

30 

 

8:30 am: SON Rise 

Women’s Bible 

Study/Location 

Varies 

 

 

 

 

6:30 pm: Mountain 

Movers Youth Pizza 

Night/Upstairs 

 

 

31 

 

9:00 am: Men’s Bible 

Study/Eagle Valley Golf 

Club 

10:00 am: Pastor’s 

Study/Fellowship Hall 

5:00 pm: CIRCLES 

Mtg/FLC & Library 

 

 

 

7:00 pm: Praise Team 

Rehearsal/Sanctuary 

 

   

 

 

 

  



THE DREAM CENTER BLUE BARREL 

is located in the Narthex.  Donations may be 
brought on any Sunday.  Your 

ongoing donations of food, paper 
goods, and toiletries are being 

shared with the folks in need in our 
community.  Your items are 

distributed to apartments, hotels, 
and homes with a prayer and 

Christian materials.  Everything you 
bring in is given out every month.  Thank you – 
all of you – for helping to feed the sheep.  The 

Blue Barrel is near the sanctuary doors. 

Thank you for your support. 

 
First Presbyterian Church staff and officers will 
NEVER contact you via text or email seeking 
money.  

We will NEVER ask you to personally front money 
for ministry, mission, or compassionate purposes.  

We have the Deacons’ fund that has been 
specifically designated to address these kinds of 
events.  So, if you receive something purporting 
to be from us — particularly on a weekend or 
during a time when the office is not open — 
please contact the person directly by the phone 
number in the church directory to confirm what 
is going on.  We want to discourage those who 
would seek to take advantage of the trust and 
fellowship we have in Jesus Christ.  

And with the above in mind: 
Your assistance is requested!  Just a reminder that if 
you have moved or are stopping your mail delivery 
for any reason - please let the church office know 
so returned mail (like the Trumpet, correspondence, 
etc.) does not have to be paid for by the church. 
All you need to do is call the office or email your 
change of address to margo@fpccarsoncity.org. 
Thank you! 

Dear Friends, 

Over this summer, I plan to move to the small 1800s 
previous-lumbering town of Blue Lake, CA, just 
northeast of Eureka, CA. I will be living near one of 
my sons who has two young children. 

It is difficult to leave such a wonderful family of 
friends, but I am hoping we can keep in touch. Blue 
Lake does not have mail service, so I will let the FPC 
office know what my Post Office box will be. 

Thank you, all, for including me in this most 
welcoming and hard-working congregation! (For 
those who confuse me with Diane Young, she is not 
moving!) 

Peace & Love be with all of you. 
Diane Yang  

When parking for Sunday 
worship and other Church 
events please do not park in 
the Methodist Church parking 
lot across from our main 
entrance on Division Street.  
Additional overflow parking is 
available in our lot on the 
northeast corner of Musser 
and Nevada Streets.  If you 
have questions, please ask an 
usher/greeter. 

 

Contact Charlene Rodman  Tickets are $10 
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Trumpet & Sunday bulletin articles can be sent to 
margo@fpccarsoncity.org; they may be edited for space.  See 
calendar for due dates.  Trumpet mailing prepared by a team 
led by George & Connie Stanton. 

 

 

See us and 
“Like” us on 


